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Welcome Molly Sweeney 
 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

  

All good things come to an end and now I am back 
from the sunny days of Cairns and on deck. 

It was great to be able to join with the Rotary Club 
of Norwood to help celebrate their 70th Birthday last 
Sunday at the Tower Hotel. 

What remarkable achievements. One can only 
imagine just how many sausages they have 
cooked, how many hours they have served their 
community and how much hard-earned money has 
been raised to make the world a better place over 
those years. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY RC of NORWOOD 

On Sunday the 13th of October, we along with the 
Rotary Club of Campbelltown will be hosting the 
“Lift the Lid Walk” from the Campbelltown 
Memorial Oval. See flyer attached. 

We need walkers to take a morning stroll along 
Linear Park to raise awareness of mental health issues and raise money for 
mental health research, so please register as soon as possible. 

Don’t forget to pop along to our market on Sunday 8th September at the 
Campbelltown Memorial Oval. The Repair Café will be joining us, so bring 
along those items that need a little tender loving care. 
 
The market is also another chance to get you tickets in the “Spring into 
Health” raffle. We have ten great prizes on offer and tickets are $5.00 each. 
 
See you at the market. 
 

Pauline 
 

 

FOR THE DIARY 

September Meetings 
 

3rd, 10th & 17th 
First three Tuesdays  

of the month 
 

Next Club Meeting 
1264 

 
7am, 13 August 2024 

Heccies 
31 Fisher St, Magill 

Club Contact:  
Lindsay Davis 0415 453 101 

 
Guest Speaker 

 
“BE PREPARED” 

 
Next meeting we will hear 
from the Youth Leadership 

Team on Scouts SA

 

Fingers crossed it will 
happen this week 

 



 

 

  

 

GUEST SPEAKER: DR GODFREY SIBANDA 

Our newly minted member, Godfrey Sibanda, presented his “Behind the Badge” at 
our club meeting.  
 
Godfrey was born into poverty in Zimbabwe, just after Zimbabwe’s Unilateral 
Declaration of Independence (UDI) from Rhodesian rule.  
 
Godfrey explained the issues that his grandmother experienced as a ‘coloured’ born 
of a white father and a black mother. Rhodesia practiced an apartheid system like 
neighbouring South Africa (RSA). Godfrey has an elder brother who appears 
‘coloured’ which immediately divides a family.  
 
Godfrey grew up in a remote part of Zimbabwe near the RSA border with seven 
siblings.  Due to the kindness of others his primary education was paid for. This led 
to him completing secondary and tertiary education.   
 
 

Colin Hill introducing Godfrey 
 

Godfrey’s siblings have also led successful lives in fields like education, medicine and education. Once Godfrey 
qualified as a doctor, he married Siza and then moved back to the small village that he grew up in, but now 
serving the community in its hospital.  
 
After four years in that hospital, he, Siza and family spent another seven years at a health service near Victoria 
Falls. Treating the eyes of the wife of a visiting ENT specialist who lived in Victoria, Australia, led to Godfrey 
and family moving to Australia and Adelaide.  
 
Godfrey’s aged mother flies out to visits Godfrey and siblings who also live in Australia. There are four who 
remain in Zimbabwe.  
 
Godfrey and Siza both enjoy hiking (locally and internationally). He is also a keen photographer and showed us 
one of his favourite shots of a flowering weed. He drew the analogy that as a child he too was a weed, who 
was given the chance to bloom. This also explains why Godfrey wants to help children in Zimbabwe who also 
need a chance to bloom, and his role as director of Aid for Africa Down Under (AFADA).  Godfrey currently 
works at Hindmarsh Bowden Health. 

 

Mark Thompson 
 

                 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S - “DID YOU KNOW?” 

A “jiffy” is an actual unit of time. It refers to 1/100th of a second. 

A “Blink of an Eye” takes about a 1/3rd of a second. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

QUIZ QUESTION 

We are meeting within the State seat of Hartley, where Vincent Tarzia is 
our local member and now Leader of the Opposition. Who was Hartley? 
 

ANSWER: John Anderson Hartley (1844-1896) was a noted educator in SA credited 
with establishing the Primary-Secondary-Tertiary education system and the concept of 
Public Exams. He was born and schooled in England emigrating to SA in 1871 where he 
took up the role of Head Master at the newly formed Prince Alfred College that had 
around 100 students. After growing the student population to 150, he departed in 1875 
to become President of the SA Council of Education. That body was abolished in 1879, 
and he was appointed head of the SA Education Department.  
 
His somewhat revolutionary thinking about education was challenged by many, which in 
1881 resulted in a Royal Commission into the education system. He was exonerated and 
he was highly commended for his approach and went on to make public education free 
in SA from 1892. He was engaged in 1872 as part of the formation committee for the 
University of Adelaide and from its inception in 1874 he had been on the governing 
Council. In 1893 he was appointed Vice Chancellor and in 1895 was part of the formation of Roseworthy 
College. He was killed in a tragic cycling accident in 1896 at the age of just 52. 
 
A person who left a very large mark on the formation of South Australia as we know it. Mark provided the 
correct answer based on remembering that what is now the Magill Campus of Uni SA was briefly named 
Hartley College from 1980-82. 
 

ICE BREAKER 

What do we think of the Royal Adelaide Show- worth a visit or give it 
a miss? 

 
 

Responses:  

Overwhelmingly people were in favour of the show and many attend regularly.  
Colin recounted the days when they were actually sample bags, not show bags, and 
would be given away for free. He was shocked when they started charging 1 shilling for 
them.  
Remarkably, Alison reported that she has only ever missed one show in her lifetime. 
There were mixed thoughts about what is the best aspect with the animals, wood 
chopping and CWA having honourable mentions, plus the expo where you can buy a 
whole bunch of things you don't need.  

Looks like the show is as popular as ever! 
 



 

 

  
 

WALK FOR RESPECT 

The Rotary Club of Campbelltown has invited us to join with them at this event and walk behind 
their banner. 

Let’s make an impact and get behind this walk. Show Adelaide we care. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Green Corner – Battery recycling 
 

 

 

We are consuming more batteries than ever. With the 

increase in renewable energy sources, we are consuming 

more of our trusty rechargeable batteries.  All batteries 

have a limited life, after which they need to be disposed of.  

The latest battery chemistries have very high energy 

density and can be a serious hazard with respect to fire, 

toxicity, and biohazard.  We are routinely hearing about 

fires in rubbish trucks and recycling plants, and about children who are seriously 

injured after ingesting button batteries. 

 

B-cycle ( https://bcycle.com.au ) is Australia’s official battery recycling 

scheme.  On this website you can find your nearest recycling site, such 

as the local shopping centre.  But to improve safety in recycling they 

are making some new recommendations, including this link: TAPING 

BATTERIES SAVES LIVES.  Taping the battery terminals stops the 

batteries shorting out, heating up and potentially causing a 

catastrophic fire.  In addition, taping button batteries, 

reduces the likelihood of serious injury after being ingested.  

Check out the website for advice and how-to videos on 

making the disposal of batteries safer for everyone. 

 

B-cycle goes beyond recycling, and addresses the sourcing of 

a safe and sustainable battery industry, in seeking to create 

a full circular battery economy. 
 

 

 

 

https://bcycle.com.au/
https://bcycle.com.au/how-you-can-b-cycle/battery-safety/
https://bcycle.com.au/how-you-can-b-cycle/battery-safety/
https://bcycle.com.au/how-you-can-b-cycle/battery-safety/


 

 

 

 

 
ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 FOOTY TIPPING COMPETITION 

 
With the AFL minor round complete, so too is the 2024 Footy Tipping Comp.   
 
THANK YOU to every person (and animal) who took part in the fun 
 
It was an AMAZING season – with a cliff-hanger finish (for both the footy teams and the tippers)!   
 
However, the MAJOR WINNERS, THE MONEY and THE GLORY can now be revealed. 
 
1st PLACE          $250 – GlynL (aka Glyn Lackie – a friend of Rotary) 
2nd PLACE         $100 – Axedale Ankas (aka Colin Hutchieson @Alice Springs) 
3rd PLACE          $ 50 - Daryl Girdler (@Victor Harbor) 
Middle PLACE     (ie. just an average tipper) $ 30 – Paul Haylock (@Morialta) 
Last PLACE         $ 30 – Eddydog (aka Eddy the labrador) 
Best Margin        $ 30 – Alice Adventurer (aka Helen Perry @AliceSprings) 
Best Club Score   $ 80 – Magill Sunrise Rotary Club 
 
Congratulations also to the 23 weekly challenge winners (from the Rotary Clubs of Adelaide Parks, Alice 
Springs, Campbelltown, Goolwa, Hyde Park, Morialta, Maitland, Magill, Victor - plus many other family and 
friends).   
 
Commiserations to Anna Johnson (@Morialta) and Simon Brewer (@Magill) who were 2nd & 3rd before the 
very last match in the very last Round. 
 
As always, half of every registration fee (plus some prizes) go to the Rotary Foundation to support Rotary's 
humanitarian, educational and cultural exchange programs. 
 
So, on behalf of Rotary and the people we assist, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise THANKS YOU.  We hope 
everyone had a little fun and will be back to do it again next year. 
 
Cheers,  
Lindsay 

 



 

 

 

 

 
DON’T FORGET TO GET YOUR “SPRING INTO HEALTH” LIFT THE LID WALK 

RAFFLE TICKET/S AT THE MARKET THIS SUNDAY AT THE CMO. 

You could win one of the 10 wonderful, donated prizes. (See ticket above). 

Tickets $5.00 each (800 tickets only) 

Drawn Sunday 13th October after the “Lift the Lid Walk”. 

All proceeds to Australian Rotary Health 

 



 

 

                                     
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO THE HECTOR TEAM - HARRIS REAL ESTATE WHO 
HAVE BECOME OUR FIFTH BRONZE SPONSOR FOR THE 

‘LIFT THE LID WALK’. 
 

                                                             

5-9, Rundle Street, Kent Town SA 

(08) 8202-3500 

tel:0883373377


 

 

 

 

                



 

 

 

           RYDA – ROTARY YOUTH DRIVER AWARENESS 

 
The RYDA Programme (or Road Safety Education - RSE) is a Rotary 
initiative that aims to deliver coordinated, updated and practical road 
safety information to school students who have recently or are in the 
process of obtaining their driving license. 
  
The Programme which is run by Road Safety Education (RSE) engages 
local community experts to complement the school road safety 
curriculum and to provide an opportunity for 15 and 16-year-old 
students to access additional road safety resources not available 
within schools. 
 

           Mark Thompson at RYDA 

 
The key aim is to influence the attitude of young people and inform them of their responsibilities when driving 
or riding in a vehicle, thereby assisting our community in achieving a reduction in deaths and injuries on our 
roads. 
 
The programme is conducted over a one-day period, during school time at the ARC. 
  
The Programme comprises six separate presentations including presentations by Police, Brain injury 
Association, Rights and responsibilities for young drivers, Hazards and distractions, Speed and stopping, 
Effects and consequences of alcohol and drugs. 
  
This valuable day was organised for Charles Campbell College students by Morialta Rotary Club with assistance 
from neighbouring clubs including ours.  
 
Once again Mark Thompson, a trained presenter, stepped up to the plate and represented the Rotary Club of 
Magill Sunrise. 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

HAPPY 70TH BIRTHDAY RC OF NORWOOD 

On the 20th of August 1954 the Rotary Club of Norwood was chartered, and this year marks the club’s 70th 
birthday. 

On Sunday 1st September a celebratory lunch was held at the Tower Hotel, Magill and members from 
neighbouring clubs, past members of the RC of Norwood, local politicians and the DG Marie-Louise Lees all 
helped President Rob Rushton-Smith and his club celebrate this milestone. 

                  

        

           

Congratulations to all at the Rotary Club of Norwood 



 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

         
 

ARE YOU THE MISSING PIECE 

 

 

     

10 SEP 2024 
$45.00 



 

 

SEPTEMBER MARKET ROSTER – 08 SEPTEMBER 
Set up Saturday 7th September at 2pm – Members Only 

  1st Shift 7am - 11am 2nd Shift 11am - 3pm 

Welcome/Raffle Table Pauline Bet  

Safety Check List Colin   

Stall Allocation Alison         

Social Media/Club Promotion Greg Simon 

Assisting with Donuts Alison Alison 

Cook Donuts Greg Lindsay 

Orders Ian Suzette 

Cook Sausages & Onions Lindsay Mark 

Cook  B & E Sandwiches/Fritters Simon Greg 

Server 1  Suzette Licaria 

Server 2 Alison Alison 

Server 3 (If required)   
Float (Help where required) Alison Simon 

Collect Stallholders Money              Ian     

    Shift includes setup Shift includes packup 

Drinks & Nibbles :  Mark 
Washing Towels & Aprons :   Lindsay 

 

            

                                    
 

                         HAPPY BIRTHDAY MADE, ALISON  AND NINA 
HAVE A GREAT DAY 

                                                                  

. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Sunday 8 September  RCMS MONTHLY MARKET AND REPAIR CAFE – 9AM-2PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Sunday 8 September  MOVIE FUND RAISER FOR ARH – 2PM 
    Movie: “Take my Hand” - $25.00pp 
    Regal Cinema, 275, Kensington Rd, Kensington Park 
 
Tuesday 10 September CLUB MEETING 1263– 7AM 
    Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
 
Wednesday 11 September BOARD MEETING  6pm for 6.30pm 
    Indian Club SA 

613, Magill Road, Magill. 
 
Friday 13 September  HSCC BUSINESS LUNCHEON - 12 NOON 
    Heccies, 31 Fisher Street 
    Two course lunch plus three-hour drink package 
    $120.00 pp 
 
Friday 13 September  MAGILL RSL SCHNITZEL NIGHT – 6PM 
    8 Lorne Avenue, Magill. 
 
Saturday 14 September WALK FOR RESPECT – 9AM 
    Victoria Square 
 
Tuesday 17 September CLUB MEETING 1263– 7AM 
    Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
 
Sunday 29 September  INNER WHEEL MOVIE FUND RAISER - 1.30PM FOR 2.00PM 
    Movie: “Thelma” - $15.00pp 
    Regal Cinema, 275, Kensington Rd, Kensington Park 
 Proceeds to National Breast Cancer Foundation 
 
Friday 11 October CALPERUM “WOOL SHED BALL” - 6.00PM 
 1372, Wentworth Road, Renmark 

See Flyer this Bulletin 
 
Sunday 13 October  LIFT THE LID WALK FOR AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH 
             Campbelltown Memorial Oval – 8.00am 

 
Friday 18 October   RC of CAMPBELLTOWN QUIZ NIGHT – 6.30PM 
    San Giorgio Centre, Payneham $25.00pp 

 
Wednesday 6 November ROTARY FOUNDATION RECOGNITION DINNER – 6PM 
    Observatory 23, 23 Hackney Rd, Hackney   $100.00pp 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
GROUP 3 CLUBS   

Monday  
Campbelltown:       0407 724 699 -  6.30pm   San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 
Coromandel Valley: 0431 012 142 – 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Mon:   St John’s Anglican Parish Hall 
 
Tuesday 
Magill Sunrise: 0415 453 101 - 7.00am - 1st, 2rd & 3rd Tue: Hectorville Sporting Club, Magill 
St Peters:   0493 281 503 - 6.15pm   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Blackwood:   0477 788 660 - 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Tue: Blackwood RSL 
Edwardstown:  0437 760 420 - 6.15pm - 1st & 3rd Tue:    The Maid of Auckland Hotel 
Unley:   0431 618 359 - 6.00pm –    Living Choice, Fullarton 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 - 7.00am – 1st & 3rd Wed:     Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
Norwood: 0412 305 660 - 6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Hyde Park: 0417 855 182 - 6.15pm - 2nd & 4th Wed:     The Goody Hotel, Goodwood 
Burnside: 0401 627 339 - 6:30pm - 2nd, 4th & 5th  Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Mitcham: 0437 112 907 – 6.45pm       The Edinburgh Hotel, Mitcham 
Morialta:       0497 159 737 - 6.30pm                                  Tower Hotel, Magill Rd Magill 
 

Times stated is when the GONG is rung. 
 

CONTACT US 

Magill Sunrise Rotary Club 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au 
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

Voice of Rotary 

facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges 
the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve the community,  

the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our respects to their Elders  
past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Pauline Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Simon Brewer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary
http://www.rotary9510.org/

